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KTC AGM NOTICE
Monday 27th March
7:30pm Clubhouse

H EY TH E RE ! As per last year, the main reports are being circulated to

COME AND SUPPORT YOUR CLUB
all members in advance of the AGM to be as inclusive and

communicative as possible. This will allow the AGM to

y

Be w
¥ R
‘ run efficiently - as opposed to the members who are able

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

@ Tennis Club @

Monday 27'™ March 202:  to attend on the night being faced with a stack of papers
7:15pm for 7.30pm

LIGHT REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED
Also Main Sports Club AGM  gp their seat!!
Monday 13* March

The Agenda for the AGM Meeting is available on the purple

link.

COMMITTEE POSITIONS - These are listed in the table below.
Should anyone have any comments or objections to the proposed committee

please email either Bill or Anne (emails in purple links ) by Sat March 18th.

We still have four important vacant positions, anyone interested please contact

Bill or Anne for more information on the tasks involved.

KTC COMMITTEE NOMINATIONS 2023
POSITIONS SPECIFIED IN THE CONSTITUTION

POSITION NAME

CHAIR Bill Jackson

VICE CHAIR Vacant - Nomination Received
TREASURER Keith Edminson

SECRETARY Vacant




MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY Christine Falder
GROUNDS OFFICER Guy Hill
FIXTURES SECRETARY Nick Turner
LADIES CAPTAIN Helen Mountney
MENS CAPTAIN Nick Turner
JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE Vacant
WELFARE & SAFETY OFFICER Sonia Amos
COURT BOOKINGS OFFICER Zoe Dyson
SOCIAL SECRETARY Vacant

COMMITTEE REPORTS - Hit the Purple Links below to view the

following reports,

Chair [/ Treasurer

Committee members will give a summary of their reports during the AGM.
Should any member have any questions about the reports, the committee would
appreciate these in advance to Bill or Anne again by Sat March 18th to allow an
effective response on the night. Please note there will only be a few paper copies

of reports available at the meeting, hence this advance notice to view online.

MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS

The membership report and subscriptions for next year will be discussed

during the AGM once the Main Club fees have been agreed by them.

The committee looks forward to seeing you at the AGM
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